
BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

Docket No. E-35, Sub 51 

In the Matter of: 

Application of Western Carolina University  )  MOTION FOR 

For an Adjustment of Rates and Charges   )      EXTENSION OF TIME 

For the Provision of Electric Service   )    

 

  NOW COMES Western Carolina University (“WCU”), by and through counsel, and 

respectfully moves that the North Carolina Utilities Commission (the “Commission”) issue an 

Order extending until Wednesday, November 11, 2020 the time for WCU to file its tariff sheets 

and for WCU and the Public Staff to jointly prepare and file a proposed customer notice 

addressing the rate increase approved by the Commission in this proceeding. In support of this 

motion, WCU states as follows:  

1.  On October 29, 2020, the Commission issued an Order Granting General Rate 

Increase and Accepting Stipulation (the “Order”) in Docket No. E-35, Sub 51.  In ordering 

paragraph 2 thereof, the Commission directed WCU to “file tariff sheets within ten days from the 

date of this Order reflecting the rates and fees designed to produce the increase in revenues as 

approved herein.” 

2.  In ordering paragraph 3 of the Order, the Commission directed WCU and the 

Public Staff to “jointly prepare and within ten days of the date of this Order file a proposed 

customer notice addressing the rate increase approved herein, effective for bills rendered on and 

after December 1, 2020.” 

3.  Ten days from the date of the Order would be Sunday, November 8, 2020. 



4.  In pursuance of ordering paragraphs 2 and 3 of the Order, WCU submitted to the 

Public Staff for its review proposed final rates and a draft customer notice on October 29, 2020. 

6. On Thursday, November 5, 2020, the Public Staff responded with revisions to 

WCU’s proposed draft, necessitating additional review by WCU. 

7. Due to the press of other business commanding the time and attention of the 

Parties, the Parties do not anticipate having sufficient time to review and reach a final agreement 

regarding the tariff sheets and proposed customer notice in time to meet the filing deadline set by 

the Order.    

5. That WCU has conferred with the Public Staff prior to making its motion, and that the 

Public Staff has authorized WCU to state that the Public Staff does not oppose the extension 

sought herein. 

WHEREFORE, WCU respectfully requests that the Commission approve an extension of 

time up to and including Wednesday, November 11, 2020, for the filings required by ordering 

paragraphs nos. 2 and 3 of the Order. 

Respectfully submitted this the 6th day of November, 2020.  

 
 

/s/ Gabriel Du Sablon   
Gabriel Du Sablon 
Cauley Pridgen, P.A. 
2500 Nash Street N, Suite C 
Wilson, NC 2896    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that I have this day served the foregoing by electronic mail to the 
following person at the following address which is the last known address to me: 
 
 
John Little 
Staff Attorney 
Public Staff – NC Utilities Commission 
4326 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC 27699-4300 
john.little@psncuc.nc.gov 
 
 

 
This the 6th day of November, 2020. 

 
 

/s/ Gabriel Du Sablon   
Gabriel Du Sablon 
Cauley Pridgen, P.A. 
2500 Nash Street N, Suite C 
Wilson, NC 2896 


